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    December ____, 2009

Dear Colleague: 

The Ohio VINE (Victim Information and Notification Everyday) Program provides anyone with free and anonymous access, by phone or Internet, to the custody status of offenders in Ohio’s state prisons, jails, and Department of Youth Services’ facilities. VINE also allows individuals to register for automated telephone or email notification when an offender has a change of custody.  The Ohio Attorney General’s Office administers VINE in partnership with the Ohio Department of Rehabilitation and Correction, the Buckeye State Sheriffs’ Association and the Ohio Department of Youth Services.

In this eleventh year of Ohio VINE, we have expanded its notification abilities.  We would like your input on these enhancements as well as the overall Ohio VINE Program.  We hope that you or a representative of your agency will be willing to serve as a member of our Ohio VINE Advisory Board. 

This board will consist of professionals in the victim services and criminal justice system, as well as private citizens, who can assist us in directing, organizing and implementing changes to improve the effectiveness and awareness of the VINE program in Ohio. It is our goal to work collaboratively and proactively to ensure that victims, law enforcement, court officials, advocates and the general public have awareness and access to the custody status of offenders and receive timely notification if that status changes. 

Should you have questions or to confirm or decline you or your designee’s appointment, please contact Julie Quinn, Crime Victims Assistance and Prevention Section, at 614-466-1698 or at Julie.Quinn@ohioattorneygeneral.gov.  Information on the first meeting will be distributed once the members of the Advisory Board are finalized.  I thank you for your participation.

Sincerely,
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